Dorridge Surgery PPG

Minutes of meeting held  on Monday 26th November 2012 at 7.00 pm at Dorridge surgery

1.   Members Present.

J. Lanfermeijer, I Black, A. Carey,  G Waight, D Eckley, Y Brodie, W Lanfermeijer, M Nicholson, L Clements, V Tabb, A Fox, Dr  Markham, 

2.     Apologies

No apologies

3.   Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated to all members and were taken as read

4.   Matters arising

The dates for the First aid courses have not been arranged because Jenny was waiting for Becky to return to work.  Anne has a waiting list of people who were unable to attend the  First Aid course held last year and suggested contacting them as soon as we knew the dates.

5.   Correspondence

Copies of the Solihull Health and Wellbeing strategy had been received

6. Chairman's report

Jenny and Ian had attended the last meeting of the PPG forum where they had been told about the services that were being planned for the hospital and about the new organisation for the Ambulance service.

7.  Treasurer's report

The treasurer circulated copies of his report which showed that the PPG account had a balance of £3093.73.  Some of this money is  allocated to funding the Striders and strollers and the Extend and Tai Chi classes 

    8. Surgery report

· Sainsburys update

Amanda had  nothing to report as she had not received a reply to  her email to Sainsburys and the surgery had not received any other information. 

· Patient survey

Amanda  has sent copies of the GPAQ survey to all PPG members and suggested that this should form the basis for the patient survey this year.  The survey will be held  during the week beginning 14th January and members of the PPG will be asked to hand out copies to the patients between 9.00 and 11.30 am and 3.20 and 5.00pm every day that week.

She has had a meeting with Maz and Louise and they have agreed that it would be a good idea to carry out an additional  very short survey targeted at younger patients in February.

Maz and Louise are also liaising with Amanda to produce an advert for the new services at the surgery to be shown on the screen in reception

·  Defibrillator purchase

It was confirmed the PPG would organise funding for half the new defibrillator which is on order.  The surgery has obtained a very good price by trading in the previous machine.  Round Table have indicated they will give a donation and the funds from the book sale have already been allocated towards the purchase but Ian has not had a response from the British Heart Foundation

9.   Striders and Strollers

Anne reported there was still enough funding to continue with running the Striders and Strollers.  She had a  surplus from last year and Round Table had also promised her £200 this year

10   Extend and Tai Chi

The Extend classes are still extremely well supported.  Tai Chi has a regular 10+ attendees.

11.   AOB

· It was agreed that Jenny could buy small gifts for her 2 helpers at the Extend classes

· The 'Medicines for Africa' initiative was discussed but it was felt that the logistics of organising the collecting and checking of returned surplus drugs would be too difficult

12.    Date of next meeting

The date of the next meeting will be Monday 7th January at 7.00pm at the surgery.

Future meetings -  There will now be a meeting on Tuesday 5th March so that Amanda can discuss the survey findings with the PPG.  (as a result the meetings on 19th February and 25th March have been cancelled)

